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          July 27, 2024 
 
DIVISION ADVISORY 
No. _212_,     s. 2024 
 
To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent 
  Chief Education Supervisors 
  Education Program Supervisors 
  Public Schools District Supervisors  
  Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads   
  All Others Concerned 
 

 
In reference to Division Memorandum No. 276, s. 2024 titled 2024 

Division Brigada Eskwela Activity, this Office informs all concerned that the said 
activity shall resume on July 29- August 3, 2024.  

 
In line with this year’s Brigada Eskwela theme, “Bayanihan sa MATATAG na 

Paaralan”, this activity aims to instill the spirit of volunteerism among local 
communities, parents, alumni, civic groups, local and international businesses/ 
corporations, national agencies, non-government agencies, private individuals, 
teachers and learners to do the minor repairs, cleaning and maintenance work making 
the schools prepared for the opening of classes for School Year 2024-2025. 

 
Further, all the teaching and non-teaching personnel who will participate in 

Brigada Eskwela shall be granted Service Credit and Compensatory Time-Off (CTO), 
pursuant to the guidelines as enumerated in DepEd Order No. 53, s. 2003 titled 
Updated Guidelines on Grant of Vacation Service Credits to Teachers and DepEd Order 
No. 9, s. 2002 titled Establishing the Program on Awards and Incentives for Service 
Excellence (PRAISE) in DepEd. 

 
All other provisions in the abovementioned Memorandum for 2024 Brigada 

Eswela Activity remain in effect. 
 

Immediate and wide dissemination of this Advisory is earnestly desired. 
 
 
 

CAROLINA S. VIOLETA, EdD, CESO V 
  Schools Division Superintendent 

 
 


